
  

 
 

June 2018 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
June 
June 14 - Albany Mennonite Village Cruise -In 
& lunch, 10am - 2pm.   Enter through south 
driveway.   
 
June 14 - Rollin' Oldies 8th year of Red Robin 
Thursday Night Cruise-In.  Parking lot starts to 
fill after 4pm and goes to 8pm or later.  Last 
week we had 47 cars.  
 
June 15 - Half Penny Public House Weekly Cars 
& Coffee, 3743 Commercial St SE, Salem, 
10am-12 noon.  
 
June 16 - Corvettes by the Carousel Car Show 
in Salem, 9am - 3pm, $25.00 
 
June 16 - Roll the Dice Car Show at Spirit Mt 
Casino, 8am - 3pm, $20.00 + can food, leaving 
new IGA (old Ray’s) Market in Albany at 7am.   
 
June 16 - US 101 Car Show in Waldport 
(Beachcomber Days), 8am - 3pm 
 
June 16 – Pioneer Picnic in Brownsville,  
Parade lineup starts at 8am.  Car Show in the 
park follows parade.  Fun stuff all day. 
 
June 17 - Jim & Linda Stinson's Chili Cook-off 
Car Show, First Christian Church, Madison Ave 
& 6th St., Corvallis, 10am - 1pm 
 
June 17 – Father’s Day Car Show, Hope 
Church, 2817 Santiam Hwy., Albany, 3:30pm - 
5:30pm  
 
 
 
 

 

June 19 - Planning meet for Rollin’ Oldies car 
show at Bob & Kate's home, 35465 Kamph 
Dr. NE, Albany, 1pm  
 
June 20 - Stro's Cruise-In at Stayton A&W,   
1215 W Washington St, Stayton, 5pm - 
8:30pm 
 
June 21 – Rollin’ Oldies 8th year of Red Robin 
Thursday Night Cruise-In.  Parking lot starts 
to fill after 4pm and goes to 8pm or later. 
 
June 22 & 23 - MECUM Auction at Portland 
Expo, opens 8am, $30.00 
 
June 22 - Half Penny Public House Weekly 
Cars & Coffee, 3743 Commercial St SE, Salem 
 
June 23 – Wings and Wheels, The 5th annual 
showcase of vintage aircraft, automobiles, 
and motorcycles, 2475 Jim Wright Way 
Cottage Grove, 541-767-0244 
 
June 26 - Board Meeting at Dave & Linda 
Faller's home, 6pm, 1868 NW Park Terrace , 
Albany 
 
June 28 - Rollin' Oldies 8th year of Red Robin 
Thursday Night Cruise-In.  Parking lot stars to 
fill after 4pm and goes to 8pm or later. 
 
June 29 - Half Penny Weekly Cars & Coffee, 
3743 Commercial St SE, Salem 
 
June 30 - Lumber Jack Breakfast at Timber 
Linn Park Car Show, Albany, 6am - 11am 
 
June 30 - Sweet Home, Sweet Ride 10th 
Annual Car Show, 880 22nd Ave, Sweet 
Home, 7am - 2pm, $25.  



 

 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

It was reported that 225 postcards were sent 
to the classic car owners who attended the 
2017 Fifties In The Fall Car Show.  This 
postcard invites them back to the 2018 car 
show. 
 
A letter from Samuel Iszler was read.  He is the 
current recipient of the scholarship funded by 
the Rollin' Oldies for a student in the 
automotive department at LBCC.  He is 
finishing his first year and plans to attend LBCC 
again next year.  He thanked the membership 
for funding the scholarship.  Due to a very 
tight schedule he was unable to attend the 
June meeting but would like to meet the club 
at some point. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Kate was absent so the 
report was read by the secretary Linda 
Stinson.   
 
Lou DuPuis asked about when dues need to be 
paid.  He was told that payment is not due 
until January 2019. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom Hinckley directed 
members to the car show fliers available at the 
meeting.  He will be emailing his customary 
list of classic car related events about every 
two weeks. 
 
Carol Hood reported on her recent trip to a car 
show in Grass Valley.  There were 500 cars at 
the show but only 12 trophies.   
 
Tom reminded members of the car show at 
the Mennonite Village June 14th.  Be there by 
10 AM and enter through the service entrance 
because of construction taking place there.  
Lunch will be served. 
 
Lou DuPuis will coordinate cruising to the Roll 
the Dice car show at the casino.  He will email 
members with the planned departure time 
and place. 
 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
June 5, 2018 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited 
and the birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song. 
 
Visitor, Barb Jurick, was introduced.  She is a 
friend of Jack Davis. 
 
Secretaries Report:  Secretary Linda Stinson 
reviewed the minutes of the Board and 
General meetings and they were approved as 
reviewed. 
 
It was reported that 225 postcards were sent 
to the classic car owners who attended the 

Friday Night Dinners: 
THE CLUB DINNER AT SIZZLER WILL 
CONTINUE THRU THE SUMMER BUT THE 
OTHER FRIDAY DINNERS ARE CANCELLED 
UNTIL SEPTEMBER. (June, July & August) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 30 - South Salem Ace Hardware Cruise-
In, 7pm - 9pm 
 
July  
 
July 01 - Lumber Jack Breakfast at Timber Linn 

Park Car Show, Albany, 6am - 11am 

July 4 – Independence Day Parade, Corvallis, 

Classic cars welcome.  

July 7 – Cars and Coffee, Walnut and 

Highland, Corvallis, 8-10am.  

July 14 – Philomath’s 21st Annual Classic Car 

Show, Philomath City Park, 7am-2pm, $30.  

July 14 – North Salem JROTC Car Show, North 

Salem H.S., 9am-3pm 

July 15 – Springhill North Albany Car Show, 

Spring Hill Golf Club, 8am-3pm, $20 includes 

t-shirt.  



 

 

 

 

  

Remember the Lumberjack breakfast and car 
show June 30 and July 1.  Members are 
encouraged to attend Sunday July 1 so we can 
attend the Sweet Home Sweet Ride on 
Saturday.  Be there sometime between 6 and 
11 AM. 
 
Tom encouraged members to attend the 
Sweet Home Sweet Ride Saturday, June 30th.  
Members of the Rollin' Oldies are helping to 
put on this show and it would be nice if we 
supported them.   
 
Tom showed us an example of the club shirt 
for our 2018 car show.  The artwork on the 
shirt was done by Ray Oelke.   
 

Tom has ordered more turquoise club hats.  
They will be available for sale at the next 
meeting.   
 
Dave Faller reported on his recent Honor 
Flight trip to Washington DC with veterans 
and his attendance at a national car show in 
Harrisburg Pennsylvania.  There were 3600 
cars at the car show from at least 15 different 
states.  He had a wonderful time at both 
events. 
 
Friday Night Dinners:  Members can meet at 
the Sizzler in Albany on the first Friday of each 
month until October.  All other Friday night 
dinners are canceled for the summer because 
of conflicts with classic car related events.   
 
Web Masters Report:  Loren Kuipers reported 
on a conversation with Deb Denton 
concerning the website.  He said that 
information for the website needs to be sent 
to her email address specifically rather than in 
a group email.  More information needs to be 
gathered concerning the website.  Lou DuPuis 
emphasized that at least one more person 
needs to be trained to post to the website. 
 

Sargent At Arms Report:  Wayne reported that 
$80.00 has been collected for the Father's Day 
drawing. 
 
Hospitality Report:  Linda Meredith was not in 
attendance.  Dottie reported that Randy 
Meredith was still struggling with health 
issues.  Both Linda and Randy thanked 
members for their cards and prayers. 
 
Ray Oelke was at the meeting.  He thanked 
members for calls and cards. 
 
Lorna Sebastian has been in the hospital for 
almost a month.  She has had multiple 
surgeries and will be moving to the Veteran's 
Home in Lebanon soon. 
 
Membership Report:  Sheila reported that 
there were 45 members in attendance.  Ed 
Andersen’s car was chosen as Car of the 
Month. 
 
Salem Council Report:  No Council report but 
Carol said that she has at least 75 classic Hot 
Wheels cars.  A motion was made, seconded 
and passed to fund 30 more Christmas tree 
decorations for the tree going to Washington 
DC from Sweet Home. 
 
New Business:  Ed Andersen reported that 
family is liquidating the estate of Frank Harms, 
a deceased club member.  His classic cars are 
for sale.  Contact Ed Anderson if you are 
interested in buying any of them.   
 
It was suggested that the Rollin' Oldies fund a 
trophy for the Spring Hill Car Show.  Discussion 
was made to fund not one but two trophies.  A 
motion was made to this effect, seconded and 
passed.  Kate will send a $70.00 check to Dave 
Faller and he will get the check to the 
appropriate people. 



 

 

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies May Car (or truck) of the Month, 
Neal and Kitty Hubbard’s 1966 Ford F100 SWB 
 

 

 
Neal & Kitty purchased the Ford pickup from 
the original builder in Springfield, Oregon in 
July 2005 not long after moving to Albany 
from Corvallis.  I didn't have any particular 
hobbies in this stage of my life, so this 
sounded like a good idea.  I always liked nice 
cars and always wanted a fast one.  I liked the 
big engine! 
 
It has a 429 balanced and blue printed big 
block Ford engine.  The valves are operated 
with a Crane cam, full roller lifters, and 3/8" 
push rods.  The engine is capped off with 
Edelbrock aluminum heads, aluminum intake, 
4 barrel carb, aluminum water pump, and 
Hedman headers.  The 2 ½ inch exhaust has a 
wye built in, which has removable caps to run 
wide open. 
 
 

The next car show meeting will be at Kate and 
Bobs June 19th at 1 PM. 
 
The item for the drawing at the next meeting 
will be donated by Ed and Dottie Andersen. 
 
Meeting adjourned by President Dave Faller. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Linda 
Stinson.    
 
 

The power to the wheels runs through the C-6 
auto transmission which is chipped and on to 
the 8.8 373 posi rear end.  The rear fenders 
are tubbed to squeeze in the wider tires.  The 
leaf springs are gone and replaced with a 4 
link coil over system with a 1" sway bar. 
 
One of the first things we did was to have 
Smith Glass install a smoke cab rear window 
in 2006.  The practical reason for doing this 
was to cut down the strength of the hot sun 
shining on my neck in the summer.  And it 
worked! 
 
The dash has a custom Haneline gage cluster 
and a Flaming River chrome steering column,  
which I installed in 2010.  In 2013 I built and 
installed a custom center consul with a radio 
and cup holders.  The bench seat upholstery, 
which I designed, was done by Premiere 
upholstery of Albany in 2015. 
 
The short box bed is finished in aluminum 
diamond plate with a matching storage box.   
 

 Rollin’ Oldies June Car of the Month, Ed and 
Dottie Anderson’s 1954 Ford Crestline 
Victoria 
 

 
 

 The car was built in Indiana in June 1954 sold 
in Portland in July, later it was bought by a guy 
in California who had it for several years.  Then 
I went down to California and purchased it and 
brought it back to Oregon in 2005. The car has 
a later model Y-block 312 cubic inch motor  



  

June Birthdays 
Carolyn Phillips     1 
Kevin McVeigh                  6 
Patricia Hemelstrand                 7 
Jean Garrett      8 
Floyd McMillan   12 
Dale Porter    14 
Gene Crumley                14 
Dennis Cole    23 
Judith Cole    25 
 
June Anniversaries 
Randy & Sheree Corrigan    3 
Kevin & Rose McVeigh    6 
Rodney & Nora Slupe     8 
Leon & Roberta Walter  15 
Rick & Melissa Autry   22 
Jack & Pat Hemelstrand  22 
Verle & Carol Steele   26 
Neal & Kitty Hubbard   29 
 

with a three speed overdrive transmission, a 9 
inch ford rear end, and gets consistently 21 
miles per gallon.   It has been lowered 2 inches 
all the way around with Lincoln front spindles 
and ford mustang disc brakes. 

July Birthdays 
Al Boedigheimer     1 
Leon Walter      2 
Daniel Denton                  4 
Tammy Barker                  5 
Sheree Corrigan     6 
Esther Hillary                  8 
Lorna Sebastian   14 
Randy Meredith   16 
Dave Krumwiede   16 
Rhonda Liles                17 
Melissa Autry                20 
Dwayne Garrett   26 
Richard Thoma   30 
 

July Anniversaries     
Dave & Susan Krumwiede    6 
John & Linda Wood   20 
Mike & Sheila Peterson  23 
Ted & Esther Hillary   25 
Gene & Wilma Crumley                        30 

 

For Sale:  Frank Harm’s Vehicles 

 

1948 Pontiac with custom trailer included.  It 

has all custom interior with the GM tilt column, 

9 inch ford rear end, small block V-8,,C4 

automatic.  The brakes are later model disc 

brakes and it has a torsion bar front end with 

power steering and power brakes.  $22,500. 

 

2006 Dodge 1500 with 5.7 V8 . 4-door cab.  
$7000 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

2002 Harley Davidson Soft Tail. $7,000. 

Call Amy at 503-490-8378 regarding any of 

these vehicles.   

Historian’s Corner with Dottie Anderson 

(The following article was submitted by 

Dave Faller – ed.) 

2018 Honor Flight 

I became involved with the South 

Willamette Valley Honor Flight as a result of 

the Spring Hill North Albany Car Show for 

which I have been responsible for the past 5 

years.  

After the first year of this car show, I was 

asked to take it over. I put together a team 

and we chose CASA of Albany (the Foster 

Child program) as our main benefactor 

where all our proceeds would be donated. 

Last year one of our members suggested we 

consider the Honor Flight program in 

Eugene as a recipient of our proceeds.  We 

agreed and were able to have two members 

of that organization join our car show 

planning team. They happened to be the 

original founder and the current Director. 

The South Willamette Valley Honor Flight 

will receive all proceeds this year and all 

future years as long as I’m involved in this 

car show.  

 

 

Last year we had our most successful car show 

thus far with 195 registered vehicles on the 

10th fairway at Spring Hill Golf Club.  At the 

check presentation at the Veteran’s Home in 

Lebanon a week after the show, I was asked if 

I would like to be considered as a Guardian of 

a future Honor Flight. We had just presented 

them with a check for about $ 6,600.00.  I said 

YES and filled out the paperwork.  A few 

months later I received word that I had been 

approved as a Guardian for the October, 2017 

trip but had to decline, as we were going to be 

out of town. I was told that I would be then 

approved for the May 2018 trip.  

On May 17, 2018 I went up to Portland to 
begin this adventure.  I met my Veteran, who 
is 87 years old and lives on and works a 60 
acre / 70 head of Polled Hereford beef small 
cattle ranch south of Eugene. We had talked 
three times on the phone before we actually 
met. We spent the night getting to know each 
other at the Shiloh Inn and flew to Reagan 
National in Washington, D.C. on Friday 
morning, May 18. We had a terrific time 
viewing the various memorials, museums and 
monuments in the nation’s capital for two 
days.  It was a very busy time.  There were a 
total of 45 veteran’s (13 WWII, 23 Korean War 
and 9 Viet Nam War) along with 45 Guardians 
like myself.  In addition, we had another 16 
people on the trip (medical personnel, Honor 
Flight personnel, volunteers and a T.V. crew 
from Eugene).  Out of the 45 veterans, we had 
36 wheelchairs on board the two tour buses 
but not all used them. The weather on 
Saturday was pretty lousy until after lunch and 
then improved. We spent two nights in The 
Hotel Westin at Dulles National Airport and 
flew back to Portland on Sunday afternoon, 
getting into Portland about 8:00 PM to a 
fantastic welcome at the airport. A bagpipe 
led group of about 40 uniformed 



 

  
personnel at full attention and hundreds 

of spectators greeted the Veteran’s as 

they disembarked the plane and were led 

to a ceremony in the baggage claim area 

of the airport before boarding busses to 

take them back to the Shiloh Inn prior to 

departing for home.   

That was something that I, as well as the 

veterans, will never forget.  I was home 

about 10:00 PM.  I can honestly say that 

this was the biggest honor of my life to be 

able to go on this trip and help our War 

Heroes and Veterans so that they could 

see the memorials and monuments that 

have been built to honor them in their 

service to our country.  I have 

volunteered to once again be a Guardian 

if needed.   

 



 

 

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Wayne Grant 

 

 
Web Master:   

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

  
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou_dupuis@yahoo.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dave Krumwiede  
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-990-5553 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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